



Cleveland Wheelers Cycling Club Committee Meeting 22nd March 2023

Attendees: Steve Tilly, Marcus Smith, Anth Moy, John Kelly, Derek George, Shaun Joughin, Dave Kirton, Gordon Waring, Tom Levell, Kate Sanderson, Nick Smith, Gavin Chatto, Chris Lawrence

Apologies: Shaun O'Shea, Josef George

Order Of Business

- Chair:** Previous minutes passed.
Prize presentation at Guisborough RFC, May 12th. Same format as last year, pie & peas, free to all members and 1 parent of a junior member. Guests £5 each.
Club supported launch events for various race series which included photos in various local press & web publications.
Try to fit in a round of the NEYL at Redcar during the nationals.
No cyclocross even this year "calendar full". Will still mow course though, for training.
MSV: Seem to be intent on allowing Evolve to have exclusive use of the hut. Club have put in request for funding for a secure container for storage, for track bikes and to train a track coach.
Have been asked if we can put on "an event" (can be almost anything) in support of women's tour or nationals.
50/4 was "incident free"
We now have 4 fully legal timekeepers watches.
- Vice:** Nothing to add.
- Treasurer:** £10959 including £914 for RT.
- Membership:** 202.
Juniors going to be added to member mojo.
- Youth:** 90 members.
£3767 in bank.
Names for bursaries: Daniel, Lewis, Leo definite. Ethan, Ralph, Emily maybe.
L2K entry has gone live. Been refined over last year. Commences 24 April.
JK interested in track coaching. (no idea who I meant by JK, if anyone knows shout up and I'll update the minutes)
- Welfare:** DBS updated. Social media admins need it (ST out of date now), KS to provide link.
- Social:** N/A.
- Website:** Proposes a database of club runs.
MS/DK to collaborate.
- Racing:** Nothing to add.
- Kit:** N/A.

Secretary: Need to sign up to BSCA for insurance purposes. It was agreed to pass this on to Sherry to keep it all “in house” for L2K.

Delegates: CTT: What can be done to reduce costs?
Club events can be put on CTT site

Agenda

- **Youth Finances**

In the process of consolidating the accounts.

- **Evening Series**

TL wishes to introduce “up-front payment & entry” for the series, to reduce cash handling on the day and to provide better value for money for entrants. It will cost the club money (how much depends on number of entrants). Entry for the series will be £10, working out at under £1 per event!

- **MSV Agreement**

Reduced fees in return for publicising events that are run there.

- **Prize Presentation**

As discussed in chairman’s comments.

- **Mike Binks Salver**

TL to email membership for suggestions.

- **Clothing Subsidy**

£15 off a “top”, once only offer to all members.

- **Youth Bursaries**

As discussed in “Youth” above.

AOB

Next Meeting

24th May, venue TBA